
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 1 Week 8 
 
 

Dear parents & caregivers 
 

We have a busy few weeks left for this term with lots of 
interesting and excellent opportunities for your child to 
be involved in. 
 

Parking and Traffic Woes  
Please do NOT walk through the teacher’s car park at 
ANY time. We have some parents who simply will not 
follow this simple request and are endangering their 
lives and those of their children. You may recall a very 
sad story in the news a few years ago where a young 
child was run over and killed by a parent driving into the 
car park area just like ours to do a turn. Please consider 
the safety of your child and use the other two gates to 
walk in and out of and use the school crossing to cross 
the road. 
 

EPPING FOREST ROAD Pedestrian Crossing 
Many motorists are not stopping for children who cross 
this road at this crossing. Also many parents are 
travelling over the 40kpm speed limit along this road. 
Please remind your children not to run out onto the 
crossing and assume people will stop for them – they 
don’t! 
 
Track Events 
26 March 2019 @ 11.30-1.30pm 
All welcome. 
We will be holding the Track events for our Athletics 
Program next Tuesday 26 March @11.30-1.30pm. All 
children will take part in their age race and other 
specific events if they wish. We hold this Mini Carnival 
at this time of year as Little Athletics have finished but 
the lane lines are still able to be seen on the field.  All 
children are to wear their sports uniform on that day 
and can wear their t-shirt colour of their house if they 
wish. Please come along and support your child. At 
1.30pm all children will return to their classes – it is not 
a half day when children can go home. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

School Captains for 2019 
Congratulations to Layne & Alex, our school captains 
for 2019 and to Mackenzie & Hope who are our Vice 
Captains for 2019.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEDICAL FORMS 
Please note you need to return your child’s medical form 
that was sent home earlier this term. Children who have 
not returned this note have been provided with another 
one this week. As our Mini Athletics Carnival is on next 
Tuesday, your child must have this form completed in 
order for them to compete on the day. This ensures we 
are fulfilling our duty of care towards your child.  
 

Emergency Drill 
We will be holding a practice emergency drill in the next 
few days. If your child comes home and talks about this, 
please reassure them that it is a practice (as we do).  
 

Year 6 students moving into Year 7 in 2020 
Completed Expression of lnterest form should be returned 
to your primary school no later than Friday 22 March ‘19. 
 

Have a great week everyone. 

Mrs Karen Masciocchi 

Principal 
 

 

 

 



      
          

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 

            
 
            
          
  
 
                  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Dates for your diary 

 
Awards : Positive Behaviour In our School  playground 

Term 1 
 

Week 6:  Olita 2J, Isaiah KW, Jackson KW, Uila 2B, Anisha 3K, Patricia 1H 
Week 7:  Lilliana 1H, Hamish 5/6G, Dominic 3K, Cooper 1H, Nicola 3K, William 5/6G 
  

 

 
 
 
March 

 

26 Track events  (11.30-1.30pm) 
27 Assembly (K-2@ 9am) (3-6@ 2pm) 
28 Jollybops (K-6) 
  
 
April 

 

  3 Canteen Fun Lunch 
  5 Harmony Day Celebrations 
11 Mad Hatter’s Parade & Activities 
12 Mufti Day (P&C) 

Last Day of Term1 
 
 

         

ESCHOL PARK 
FUN DAY LUNCH PACK 
3RD APRIL 
Please choose from the following for your 
child: 
PACK 1.Hot dog + popper + red rock + treat 
PACK 2.Salad roll + water + popcorn + fruit 
 
ALL ORDERS MUST BE PRE-ORDERED BY 
THE 1ST APRIL TO THE CANTEEN.  
NO EXCEPTIONS PLEASE. 
 
Name: _____________________________    Class _______ 
Choice – Pack 1 Hot dog  / Pack 2 Salad roll 
 
Name: ____________________________    Class _______ 
Choice – Pack 1 Hot dog  / Pack 2 Salad roll 
 All for the Fantastic Price of $7.00 with the 
canteen donation $1 to the school for every 
pack sold. 
 
MONEY ENCLOSED: _______________ 
 
 

Harmony Day will be celebrated, at our school, on the morning of Friday April 5th through a special 
assembly beginning at 9.30am in the hall. There will be some special performances on the agenda and you 
are warmly invited to attend. Only students who have attended regular rehearsals will be permitted to 
perform on the day. 
 

We are so fortunate to have at our school many children (and parents) who come from widely different 
cultural backgrounds. We would greatly appreciate it if your child could be encouraged to wear national 
dress from your own cultural background. We will have a costume parade in the assembly program. 
Children who do not have a national costume are asked to wear the Harmony Day colours – orange, 
yellow or orange accessories e.g. ribbons.  
 

It is sure to be an enjoyable event and we look forward to seeing you there!  
Mrs Ellaway & Mrs Hannah 
 



Sports Captains for 2019 
The following students were voted in by their peers for the following positions:  
 

Denham : (Captains) Maram A & Hunter E                        Gledswood :  (Captains) Hayley J & Brock H 
                  (Vice Captains) Elise B & Paul S                                                  (Vice Captains) Chanelle B & Mathew C 
 
 
Glenlee : (Captains) Chelsea & William                              Hollylea : (Captains) Eva & Ben 
                  (Vice Captains) Carolana & Coby                                        (Vice Captains) Hayden & Maddison 
                   

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

SWIMMING CARNIVAL CHAMPIONS 
2019 

 

 

Winning House 
Gledswood 

Meila (Junior Girl)     Dylan (Junior Boy) 
Lofia (Senior Girl)       Miqueas (Senior Boy) 



                                  Year 6 Leadership Team 

Mad Hatter’s Mufti Day 
$2.00 Gold Coin Donation 

Thursday 11th April 2019 
at 9:15am in the quad 

Parents are welcome to attend 

        

Hat Categories 
Most Colourful  

Largest  
Smallest  
Easter  

Looks like an Animal  
Favourite Football Team  

Hats will need to be made at home. 
Each student can only 
enter in one category.

 

Easter Raffle Fundraiser 
Members of the Year 6 Leadership Team will be selling raffle tickets at recess and lunch for 50 

cents each or 3 for $1. There are three prizes and the winners will be announced at the Easter Hat 
Parade.  

 

Easter Egg Collection 
 
Year 6 SRC is holding their annual Easter Egg Collection. All children are asked to bring an Easter 
egg/s of any size to school. All the eggs donated are then presented to ‘Meals on Wheels’, an 
organisation which provides meals for the elderly in our area. The eggs will be presented to a 
‘Meals on Wheels’ representative. 
 
Students are asked to bring in an egg to their class teacher by Tuesday 9th April 2019. 
 
 

 

ALL MONEY FOR CANTEEN CHRISTMAS LUNCH GOES TO THE CANTEEN. 
PLEASE DO NOT PAY ANY MONEY FOR THIS THROUGH THE SCHOOL ONLINE 
PAYMENT. 



 
 
 

 
 
       

 

 

CAMPBELLTOWN CITY HOCKEY CLUB 
Invites all school aged children to come and try hockey 

Wednesday  6 March until 27 March 
From 5.30pm until 6.30pm 

Macarthur Hockey Complex Millwood Ave Narellan 
The club will have Hockey Sticks and Shin Pads available 
all you need is sneakers and a mouthguard if available. 

Email the club at ctowncityhockey@gmail.com for more 
information  

Competition starting late March till September 
All players aged 5 to 9 

(small Field) 
Played on Saturday Mornings 
Under 11’s and Under 13’s 

Played on Saturdays 
Under 15’s and 18’s 

Played on Friday Nights 
Ladies – Saturday Afternoons  

Men’s - Sunday 
 

mailto:ctowncityhockey@gmail.com


 

Download Instructions 

For Apple Users 

1. From your iPhone/iPad, open the Apple 

App Store and search for "SkoolBag" or 

follow this link 

2. Download the free SkoolBag app 

3. Opening the app, and add your school 

and you're ready to go! 

For Google Android Users 

1. From your Android device, ensure you 

have an account in the  Google Play Store 

2. Open the Google Play Store and search 

for "SkoolBag" or follow this link 

3. Download the free SkoolBag app 

4. Open the app, add your school(s) and 

you're ready to go! 

 

https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/skoolbag/id1045358017?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.skoolbag.singleapp&hl=en

